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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Geology

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Friday, December 1, 2006 at 10:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
 
MEMBERS PRESENT   

Steven M. Smailer, Professional Member, President

W. Sandy Schenck, Professional Member, Vice President

Stephen Williams, Professional Member

Kimberly McKenna, Professional Member, Secretary

Amos Aiken, Public Member

Dana Long, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Allison Reardon DAG
Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist

Renae Bailey, Administrative Officer

MEMBERS ABSENT 

Mark Harvey, Public Member

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Schenck called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES FOR APPROVAL

The Board reviewed the minutes from the November 3, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Aiken made a      motion to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion was seconded by Ms McKenna and carried unanimously.  

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of Rules and Regulations proposed revisions
Ms. Reardon informed the board that she is still working on the draft of the Rules and Regulations from the changes made in the Statute from the previous legislative session.  The board also discussed about changes on website regarding reciprocity.  Mr. Schenck said he would check to see on law changes and if changes with reciprocity were made on website and to see if other states have the same amount of hours required. He also asked if changes to the website could be put on February meeting agenda and that he would volunteer to review the website and application for updating.  
Report on ASBOG Meeting
Mr. Schenck discussed his trip to the ASBOG annual meeting and his experience serving as a Subject Matter Expert (SME) on the Council of Examiners which 29 states participate in support of the PG and FG exams. Delaware has about six candidates that take ASBOG a year. He also discussed how funds were raised and spent for ASBOG. Mr. Schenck informed the board that ASBOG was looking into forming a foundation as a stand alone entity to grant proposals for funding. A vote at the annual meeting was not made due to concern among member states regarding a “loan” of startup money for this foundation. This vote will be revisited at the 2008 annual meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
 Review of Applications for Licensure

Mr. Williams made a motion to approve Kenneth R. Earnest’s application contingent upon receipt of the second Professional Reference Form.  The motion was seconded by Ms. McKenna and carried unanimously 

Mr. Schenck made a motion to table Paul Martino’s application and request that a verification of licensure history from Pennsylvania be sent to the Board. The motion was 

seconded by Mr. Aiken and carried unanimously.
      Review of Audits

The board discussed post audits and timelines of submission. The board felt that the post audit letters needed to have a firm date for submission, not just a certain number of days. They also discussed what would happen if licensees did not submit documentation of their continuing education. Mr. Schenck made a motion to set a deadline of January 15, 2007 to receive audits. For the audits not reviewed for review at the February meeting, a letter will be sent stating that the licensee’s license has lapsed.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Aiken and carried unanimously. 
Twenty five audits were reviewed during the meeting.  The Board approved eighteen audits and the board office will send letters indicating that they have passed their audit. The remaining seven are pending receipt of additional information. Letters will be sent by the board office requesting the additional information. 
Board Meeting Dates and ASBOG Exam
Ms. Bailey asked the board to consider moving their March meeting due to the ASBOG Exam being the same day as the scheduled meeting. The members agreed to move it to the following Friday, March 9, 2007. The members requested to have a reminder letter sent to them in February.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There were no public comments at this meeting.

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Friday, February 2, 2007 at 10:00am in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Mr. Aiken made a motion, seconded by Ms. McKenna to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Nancy Fields
Administrative Specialist II
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